## Villegas, Diana (PUB)

From: Simonsen, Kurt (PUB)
Sent: April-12-17 9:27 AM
To: Wilde, Angela (PUB)
Cc: Villegas, Diana (PUB)

Subject: FW: Manitoba Hydro's Intentions in Respect of 2017 Rate Application

Attachments: PUB to MH and Interveners re Planning Meeting and MFRs 3-31-17.pdf; MH List of Past

Registered Interveners.pdf; PUB MFRs to MH for 2017-18 GRA - March 31 2017.pdf

## And a City of Winnipeg exhibit

Kurt Simonsen, BSc Engineering, M.N.R.M. Manitoba Public Utilities Board 400-330 Portage Ave Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0C4 Phone:204-945-4801

From: Pambrun, Denise [mailto:DPambrun@winnipeg.ca]

Sent: April-07-17 5:21 PM

To: BobPeters@FillmoreRiley.com

Cc: Steinfeld, Dayna; 'Fernandes, Odette'; 'Ramage, Patti'; "Byron Williams'; 'kadil@pilc.mb.ca'; 'krmar@legalaid.mb.ca';

'afh@tdslaw.com'; 'Christian Monnin (cmonnin@hillco.mb.ca)'; 'gorle@odgb.mb.ca'; 'Terence Delaronde

(tdelaronde@darcydeacon.com)'; Bill Gange; Simonsen, Kurt (PUB)

Subject: FW: Manitoba Hydro's Intentions in Respect of 2017 Rate Application

Bob -

This is further to the Planning Meeting which took place at your office on April 5, 2017 in respect of the Manitoba Hydro's anticipated General Rate Application (the "GRA").

I have now had an opportunity to discuss matters with my client.

As you know, in its letter of January 22, 2016, the PUB indicated that Time of Use rates would be considered in the Cost of Service Study methodology review which took place throughout 2016. When that did not occur, in part because of the opposition of Manitoba Hydro, the PUB indicated in its Order 26/2016 that Time of Use rates should be dealt with in the GRA. We see now that Manitoba Hydro take the position that Time of Use rates should be treated as out of scope.

A review of the City's files indicates that a review of Time of Use rates was proposed as early as 1996 but has not yet made in onto the agenda of a rate application hearing. The City is disappointed at Manitoba Hydro's disinclination, once again, to make this issue a priority, especially in light of the PUB's stated intentions.

Time of Use rates for the Area and Roadway Lighting class are somewhat anomalous given that the City is not in a position to change its time of use for street lighting in response to the incentives created by forms of rate design traditionally associated with Time of Use programs. Given this and given the plethora of issues Manitoba Hydro proposes to raise at the GRA, many of which are certainly of great significance to most ratepayers, the City will not push for the inclusion of Time of Use rates as an issue at this GRA. Having said that, if the PUB finds Time of Use rates to be within scope, the City reserves the right to apply for intervenor status and to monitor and take part in the proceedings in order to protect its interests.

Accordingly, the City does not believe it necessary to provide the PUB with a list of MFRs as requested.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.



## Denise A. M. Pambrun

Solicitor Legal Services Department City of Winnipeg

Phone: 204-986-2409 Mobile: 204-479-5395

Email: dpambrun@winnipeg.ca

Website: winnipeg.ca

Address: 3rd floor, 185 King Street, Winnipeg, MB R3B 1J1



Connect with us:





PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL - This e-mail, including attachments, is confidential and is subject to a claim of legal privilege. Do not edit or alter it. Do not forward or distribute it – even within the City of Winnipeg – without first getting my written consent. If you do, its privileged status could be lost.

This e-mail is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed. Any other delivery does not represent a waiver of privilege. It you have received this message in error, please delete it and notify me as soon as possible.

PLEASE NOTE - The Legal Services Department is a scent-free office. Staff and visitors are to refrain from using scented products.

From: Wilde, Angela (PUB) [mailto:Angela.Wilde@gov.mb.ca]

Sent: Friday, March 31, 2017 4:20 PM

To: 'gbarnlund@hydro.mb.ca'

Cc: 'Gregorashuk, Shannon'; 'ofernandes@hydro.mb.ca'; 'pjramage@hydro.mb.ca'; 'bywil@pilc.mb.ca'; 'kadil@pilc.mb.ca'; 'krmar@legalaid.mb.ca'; Pambrun, Denise; 'Bill Gange'; Peter Miller - Green Action Centre (p.miller@mymts.net); 'tdelaronde@darcydeacon.com'; Marci Riel - Manitoba Metis Federation (Marci.riel@mmf.mb.ca); Antoine F. Hacault - MIPUG/Thompson, Dorfman Sweatman LLP (afh@tdslaw.com); Melissa Davies - Manitoba Industrial Power Users Group (MIPUG) (mdavies@intergroup.ca); 'Patrick Bowman'; 'cmonnin@hillco.mb.ca'; 'gorle@odgb.mb.ca'; 'manderson@mkonorth.com'; 'michaelanderson@mymts.net'

Subject: Manitoba Hydro's Intentions in Respect of 2017 Rate Application

Attached please find correspondence regarding the above noted matter.

Should you have any questions regarding the attached, please contact Kurt Simonsen at kurt.simonsen@gov.mb.ca

Regards,

Angela Wilde Executive Coordinator to the Chair

Public Utilities Board of Manitoba 400-330 Portage Avenue Winnipeg, MB, R3C 0C4 Phone: (204) 945-2459 Fax: (204) 945-2643 Angela.Wilde@gov.mb.ca